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Clavet Composite School 
SCC Minutes for the Meeting Held 

Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at the School 
 

 Those present were Brian Matisz, Rhonda Lavoie, Chad Hunt, Donnita Derbyshire and 
Yolanda Heuchert, Dawn Badrock, Honey Maes, and Linnea Schellenberg. Missing - Peter 
Schmidt, Trisha Schultz, Michelle Spray 
 
SCC Business 
 
 Minutes from November 17, 2022 read by Rhonda, adopted as read made by Chad.  
 
Principles Report 
 
Brian had proposed to the division that a second vice-principal be added to our school.  He 
advocated that our school would be a good fit as we are a K-12 school and almost all of the 
students busing and staying over lunch break.  This proposal was made many months back and 
has now been approved!  Honey Maes has accepted the position as a .5-time capacity.  Keeping 
her home room and ELA/Math classes.   
 
Construction – The hall way between the 2 sides is now open.  The main office is ready with the 
principals and VP’s moving into their new offices.  The entry way is almost complete and they are 
hopeful it will be completed in a week or so.  Once that is completed and the main entrance is 
accessible to the public the remaining admin staff will move to their new home.   
 
Servery – The servery will be fully functional with all fridges and freezers being relocated there 
(now that the school is connected again)  The school would like to start the hot lunch program 
again and are looking for parent volunteers to help repair soups/stews/chili’s once or twice a 
week.  The goal of the servery is to provide a healthy option for everyone at a low cost.  Prices to 
cover costs only, not to make money.  The selling and “manning” of the servery will be managed 
by the school and the student.  They are looking for help with preparing the hot lunches.   
 
Breakfast Program – is starting again.  Looking for parent volunteers to help cut up and prepare 
breakfast items daily.   
 
Christmas Concert – will be held December 15th 1:30 and 7pm sitting K-6 in the old gym  
 
School counselor – Nicole Tkachuk is new to the school but is an experienced counselor.  She is 
helping coordinate this year’s Christmas Hamper Program.   
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Trustee’s report 
 
Dawn reports that they are working on securing a meeting with the MLA’s for that support the 
school division.  They are planning on bringing issues to the MLA’s to advocate for more support.    
Group discussion around the costs of supplies to support learning have gone up dramatically this 
year and are not covered in the budget increase for the year.   
 
The annual report was approved on November 28th and is available on the division website.   
 
The report contains an overview of actions to support the provincial education plan.  Key areas 
Reading , Learning Response & Mental health and well being  
 
Student Citizenship Awards – a new award from Public Schools of Saskatchewan.  Details at 
saskpublicschools.ca  application deadline of April 15th 
 
Other Business 
 
Lego Expo – Chad made a motion to sponsor up to $500 for prizes for the Lego Expo, Donnita 
seconded the motion.   
 
Next Meeting 
 
 The next meeting will be held Wednesday, January 18 at 5:30 p.m. at the school in the 
library. 


